
​MEMO​
​TO:​ ​Weber School District Board Members: President​​Paul Widdison, Vice​

​President Douglas Hurst, Members:  Janis Christensen, Jan Burrell, Bruce​
​Jardine, Kelly Larson, Wyle Williams​
​Superintendent Gina Butters​

​FROM:​ ​Heidi Alder​
​Legal Counsel​

​DATE:​ ​September 24, 2025​

​SUBJECT:​ ​Revised Policy 8320 Weber School District​​Student Appropriate Use Policy​
​on a first read​

​Policy 8320 Weber School District Student Appropriate Use Policy has been updated to​
​ensure that technology resources are used responsibly to enhance student learning​
​while maintaining a safe and secure digital environment.  Key points in this policy​
​include:​

​●​ ​Expectations​​: Students must act in a safe, respectful,​​and lawful manner when​
​using district-owned or personal devices on school networks.​

​●​ ​Monitoring:​​Use of district technology is a privilege​​and subject to monitoring; no​
​expectation of privacy exists.​

​●​ ​Internet Safety:​​Filtering and monitoring systems​​are in place to comply with​
​federal law (CIPA) and protect students from harmful content.​

​●​ ​Acceptable Use:​​Students may only use technology with​​teacher direction for​
​legitimate educational purposes.​

​●​ ​Prohibited Conduct:​​Accessing inappropriate materials,​​cyberbullying, hacking,​
​unauthorized access, or sharing personal information is strictly prohibited.​

​●​ ​Discipline:​​Violations may result in suspension of​​access, disciplinary action (up to​
​expulsion), financial liability, or legal consequences.​

​●​ ​Parent/Student Agreement​​: Annual acknowledgment of​​the policy is required by​
​both students and parents.​

​The Legal Department is seeking Board approval of this policy on a first read.​


